THE HEATH'S NEWSLETTER

Sept. - Oct. - Nov. 2003

<u>I Peter 1:18</u> "Whom having not seen, ye love; in whom, though now ye see him not, yet believing, ye rejoice <u>with joy unspeakable</u> and full of glory:

Dear Friends.

Norma and I wish to thank you for your prayers, cards and phone calls during her difficult time following heart surgery. We are now back on the mainland and living in North Carolina.

Norma is doing better, since they stopped most of her heart medicines. She has had some difficulty with the osteoporosis in the past couple of months. However, we count it "joy unspeakable and full of glory" for our Lord's blessings. It has been a very busy two months getting a vehicle and getting acclimated to being back in N.C.

We are beginning to schedule meetings as Pastor's contact us. Also, we will be contacting you for meetings. We would like to schedule several meetings in a general area so as to save travel time and gasoline. Since we are not at home very much because of our meetings, I will give you several possibilities of reaching us.

- 1. My cell phone (704) 674-8268
- 2. The Mission Office (704) 730-1440
- 3. My Daughter's home (252) 522-5855 (leave a message on the answering machine she will pass it on to us).

Prayer Request

- 1. Our Micronesian believers at Ohana Baptist Church. They will use some of our preacher boy's for a Sunday afternoon class.
- 2. The Finney's, who are with our Mission, are considering going to Kosrae to work with the Calvary Baptist Church. Pastor Welles from Pohnpei has asked them to consider this ministry.
- 3. Pray for us as we report to our Churches, recruit at fundamental Bible colleges, and contact Micronesians here in the States.

Yours in His Service.

Dalton and Norma Heath